ETRPC Minutes Friday, October 4, 2013
Michael Kowalczyk, Chair
Schedule of Meetings for Fall Semester 2013
Friday October 4, 2013
11:00am

WS 2803

Friday October 18, 2013
11:00am

WS 2803

Friday November 1, 2013
11:00am

WS 2803
Friday November 15, 2013
11:00am

WS 2803

 
1. Approval of the Minutes 
a. September 20, 2013 – approved 10-4-13 minutes at 11:08am
2. Reports and Announcements
a. Chair - none
b. IT/IS/HelpDesk – not present – still working on BIOS update
c. Instructional Design and Technology – Process of hiring an instructional tech, available for support with wireless issues and midterms approaching (save early and often); paginate every question may help with digital design of exams; some professors report their students prefer paper format
3. Unfinished Business

a. Approval of new Student TIA criteria – approved new criteria and accepted
4. New Business

a. How to encourage participation in Faculty TIA? – only 2 applications and only 1 was complete; discussed how to encourage exposure; application forms are long – too much work for small amount of money; don’t realize they use technology; $1500 available – could we ask for more money or only offer 1 award? What if we had the same amount of money as the teaching award – 2 awards at $1000 each has been proposed.  How is it advertised – 1 mass e-mail - goes out with teaching awards during Dec; take it back to faculty dept meetings to get feedback for why no one is applying and what might encourage more participation; deadline is Oct 25 and this is bad timing for other grants/applications/conferences; is an award the right approach or should it be a grant/funded project? Could Dept heads/chairs nominate and then this encourages professor to send in their application? Sending out another e-mail to encourage this year’s application process.
b. Issue where students can remain signed up for courses after failing/withdrawing the prerequisite(s) – should we notify professor that student failed the prereq or should they be auto dropped from failing prereq?
· Auto dropped from future course and e-mail to student saying they can’t take future courses and that they need to retake the prereq – this takes the burden off the professor to double check grades of students in prereq courses

· Registrar and Banner folks should help provide insight for this process or hidden issues

· Could the e-mail be sent to the student as a warning that they will be dropped from the course the prereq is for by a certain time (this may take care of space availability issues) instead of immediately, and to contact the instructor by a certain time or they will be dropped from the course the prereq was intended for by x amount of time; wording in the e-mail to the student needs to be appropriate for retention efforts

5. Good of the Order – not addressed
6. Meeting adjourned at 12:02pm

Attendees: 


Jennifer Myers-Jezylo (BIO)


David Gomillion (CIS)


Eric Burdrick (CLIN SCI)


Mark Flaherty (MUS)


Dave Donovan (PHYS)


Brandon Canfield (CHEM)


Lanae Joubert (HPER)


Bruce Sarjeant (LIBR/AIS)


Matt Smock (IDT/AIS)


Michael Kowalczyk (CS)


Christine Lenzen (Art & Design)


Judy Puncochar (Edu)


Mounia Ziat (Psych)


Tom Isaacson











